[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the 34th meeting on 31/10/2017 of the WNDP Forum CG– West Room 7.30p.m.
Present:  Gill Bindoff (Facilitator)  Norman Perry,  Pauline Harvey, Keith Jackson,  Peter Richardson, Pepita Bianchi.
1. Apologies for absence:   Tony Powell, David Cotterell.
2. Declarations of Interest:  None
3. Minutes of the meeting on 16/10/2017.
These were approved with minor corrections and can be published on the website 
[KJ to correct and send for publication]
GB reported on contact with Holly Jones (Peter Canavan’s manager at SODC), who confirmed that Keerpa Patel will take on the role of supporting the WNDP Forum after Peter has left SODC.
4. Traffic Management Plan
The latest draft of this from Mode was approved so that it can be passed on to the WPC WNDP Steering Committee.
There was some discussion about the next steps for obtaining data from  the micro-simulation modelling  of the various traffic management scenarios proposed in the TMP which might be necessary to indicate the likelihood of their being effective.
The modelling would cost in the region of £13000.
It was decided that we should approach relevant officers in SODC ,OCC and the HCA to establish how much data is needed and how much is already available for assessing the traffic management scenarios before commissioning further work from Mode.
[Action PR + DC (in his absence)]
It was decided that we would hold the Public Drop-in Event to present the TMP to the public on Saturday February 3rd 2018 in the rear function room of the Watlington Club.
It is hoped that relevant representatives from SODC and OCC will be available at the event.
5. WNDP Update
Submission versions of the WNDP documents have been sent to SODC and are also available on the WNDP website. 
The issue with completion of the HRA which has prevented formal submission of the documents to SODC is expected to be resolved before the end of the current SODC Local Plan consultation (22nd November).
6. Update on meetings
GB and PR had a useful meeting with Katherine Pearce and Emma Bowerman , the SODC planning officers with responsibility for the Site A and PYR2 planning applications, in which the importance of both applications for the re-aligned route were stressed. Paper copies of the Site A Flood risk assessment and sequential tests were provided to the officers.

GB and PR will attend a meeting with Barry Haigh, owner of site B, at Bosmore Park on 2/11. 

The joint meeting of the HCA , SODC and OCC officers with Archstone/Bloor, Providence Land and Victoria Land/Hunter Page regarding the realigned B4009 will now take place at the end of November. There will be representation from WPC and the WNDP forum at the meeting but numbers will be restricted.

There was a meeting arranged at short notice on 20th October between GB and PR and representatives of the Pyrton NDP. There is now an acceptance of the idea of the realigned B4009 but Pyrton NDP want some input into the actual route. 
There will be an exhibition by Victoria Land of their proposals for PYR1 in Pyrton Village hall on 16th November .

7. Site A (Archstone) Planning application
This will be examined at the next WPC planning meeting on November 7th.
GB will speak at this meeting. A note will be circulated to members of the WPC planning committee reinforcing the importance of this application to the WNDP.
8. Christmas Fayre.
The WNDP forum will have a table at this event and will distribute a leaflet informing residents that the WNDP has finally been formally submitted, together with details of progress on the TMP and the TMP workshop planned for February 3rd.
It is proposed that members of the WNDP be equipped with replica ‘signs’ advertising the various TMP proposals (eg 20mph, Chicanes etc).
9. SODC Local Plan
The consultation ends on 22/11
[GB to draft WNDP response to the latest local plan]

10. Date of next meeting
TBA

